
 

   

 

May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole                  The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairman         Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations       Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives       U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515        Washington, DC 20515 
 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the Madera County Courthouse Park Renovation Phase 3 Project. The entity to 

receive funding for this project is the County of Madera, 200 W. 4th Street Madera, CA 93627. 

The funding would be to enhance Madera County Courthouse Park and provide recreational improvements, 

beautification, and sustainable benefits as well as revitalize the downtown area of the City of Madera. This 

project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds as it will address long-standing disparities in access to safe, 

high-quality public spaces. 

This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in the funding provided is 

consistent with purposes authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(2) and 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(4). 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

Sincerely, 

 

Adam Gary 

Member of Congress 

 


